

Direct Communications Unit

2 Marsham Street, London SW1P 4DF Switchboard 020 7035 4848 Fax: 020 7035 4745 Textphone: 020 7035 4742 E-mail: public.enquiries@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk Website: www.homeoffice.gov.uk

Mr S Elibank FOI Ref: 19426

5 August 2011

mailto:request-80534-13f74516@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Elibank,

Thank you for your e-mail of 19 July 2011, in which you ask for a list of all current members of the Association of Chief Police Officers (ACPO). Your request has been handled as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

ACPO's membership comprises police officers of the 44 police forces in England, Wales and Northern Ireland who hold the rank of chief constable, deputy chief constable/ assistant chief constable (and the equivalents in the Metropolitan Police Service) as well as senior non-police staff. We believe therefore, that the information you have requested is already reasonably accessible to you via the individual web-sites of the 44 police forces which provide details of those holding the rank of chief, deputy chief/assistant chief constable. Additional information on membership, including Cabinet and Director Membership can also be found on the ACPO website at the links provided below:

Http://www.acpo.police.uk/About/Membership.aspx http://www.acpo.police.uk/About/CabinetMembership.aspx http://www.acpo.police.uk/About/DirectorsMembership.aspx

If you are dissatisfied with this response you may request an independent internal review of our handling of your request by submitting a complaint within two months to the address below, quoting reference 19426. If you ask for an internal review, it would be helpful if you could say why you are dissatisfied with the response.

Information Access Team

Home Office Ground Floor, Seacole Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

E-mail: FOIRequests@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk

As part of any internal review the Department's handling of your information request will be reassessed by staff who were not involved in providing you with this response. If you remain dissatisfied after this internal review, you would have a right of complaint to the Information Commissioner as established by section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act.

Yours sincerely

Melanie Harris